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Julie Spence OBE QPM appointed to PCC

The Chairman of the Press Complaints Commission, Baroness Buscombe, has announced the 
appointment to the PCC board of Julie Spence. Julie Spence is Chief Constable of Cambridgeshire 
Constabulary, and has a long and distinguished career within the police service. She replaces Vivien 
Hepworth, who stepped down as a public member of the PCC to lead the independent review into 
the PCC's governance.

Baroness Buscombe said:

" I  a m  d e l i g h t e d  t h a t  J u l i e  S p e n c e  i s  j o i n i n g  t h e  P C C  a s  a  p u b l i c  m e m b e r .  H e r  e n o r m o u s  e x p e r i e n c e  in  

t h e  p o l i c e  s e r v i c e  w i l l  b r i n g  a n  i m p o r t a n t  n e w  p e r s p e c t i v e  t o  t h e  B o a r d  w h i c h  I  k n o w  w e  w i l l  v a l u e .  In  

a d d i t i o n ,  h e r  s u b s t a n t i a l  t r a c k  r e c o r d  in  p u b l i c  l i f e  w i l l  m a k e  h e r  a  t r e m e n d o u s  a s s e t  t o  u s " .

Julie Spence said:

" T h r o u g h o u t  m y  c a r e e r  in  t h e  p o l i c e  s e r v i c e ,  I  h a v e  s e e n  f i r s t - h a n d  w h a t  i t  i s  l i k e  f o r  o r d i n a r y  

m e m b e r s  o f  t h e  p u b l i c  w h o  f i n d  t h e m s e l v e s  c a u g h t  u p  in  t h e  m e d i a  s p o t l i g h t ,  o r  s u b j e c t  t o  m e d i a  

s c r u t i n y .  I  h a v e  b e e n  i m p r e s s e d  b y  t h e  p r o a c t i v e  w o r k  t h a t  t h e  P C C  d o e s  w i t h  v u l n e r a b l e  p e o p l e ,  a n d  

a m  l o o k i n g  f o r w a r d  t o  c o n t r i b u t i n g  t o  t h e  w o r k  o f  t h e  P C C  a s  i t  c o n t i n u e s  t o  m a k e  r u l i n g s  w h i c h  

b a l a n c e  r i g h t s  a n d  f r e e d o m s  w i t h  w i d e r  r e s p o n s i b i l i t i e s " .
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Public (or 'lay') Commissioners are appointed by the independent Appointments 
Commission, following public advertisement and interview.
There are seventeen members of the Commission. Ten members - including the Chairman - 
are lay Commissioners who have no connection to the industry, while seven are drawn from 
among the ranks of senior editors in the national and regional press, and from periodicals. 
Julie Spence is also President of the British Association for Women in Policing (BAWP); a 
member of the Association of Chief Police Officers' Cabinet; and is on the Board of the 
International Advisory Board for Cambridge University Institute of Criminology. She began 
her police career with Avon and Somerset Constabulary in 1978.
For more information, please contact Jonathan Collett on 020 78310022 or 07740 896805.
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